MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL
January 24, 2011
City of Richardson, Texas

A Regular Meeting of the City Council was held at 7:30 p.m., Monday, January 24, 2011 with a
quorum of said Council present, to-wit:

Gary Slagel
Bob Townsend
Mark Solomon
John Murphy

Mayor

Mayor Pro Tem
Council member
Council member

Bob Macy Council member
Steve Mitchell Council member
Amir Omar Council member

City staff present:
Bill Keffler City Manager
Dan Johnson Deputy City Manager
Michelle Thames Assistant City Manager Administrative Services
David Morgan Assistant City Manager Community Services
Cliff Miller Assistant City Manager Development Services
EA Hoppe Assistant to the City Manager
Pamela Schmidt City Secretary
Sam Chavez Asst. Director of Development Services — Planning
Don Magner Director of Community Services

1. INVOCATION

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: U.S. AND TEXAS FLAGS

3. VISITORS. (THE CITY COUNCIL INVITES CITIZENS TO ADDRESS THE COUNCIL ON ANY
TOPIC NOT ALREADY SCHEDULED FOR PUBLIC HEARING. PRIOR TO THE MEETING,
PLEASE COMPLETE A “CITY COUNCIL APPEARANCE CARD” AND PRESENT IT TO THE
CITY SECRETARY. THE TIME LIMIT IS FIVE MINUTES PER SPEAKER.)

Diana Clawson, 800 Westminster, clarified that the project they proposed for the Neighborhood
Vitality project did not include a live screen along the horse farm fence. She explained that the
section of the request was a suggestion of a project that they felt the City should consider and
also the bridge improvement at Plano Road and Arapaho. She asked that the bridges be
approved as part of capital improvements rather than the Neighborhood Vitality project.

Darrell Day, 1303 Chickasaw, stated the projects submitted by neighborhoods in the Call for
Projects reflected what the neighborhood residents wanted and felt the Council high jacked the
process and was not the correct way to handle the process. With regard to the future budget,
he felt $2 million a year should be allocated for Neighborhood Vitality.

Katherine Cargile, 1605 Wookoak Drive, stated she was very disappointed with Council. She
stated that they raised issues that were not specific to Owens Park; they were issues about the
process and she felt the concerns were objective, reasonable and deserved answers. She




